CONDOLENCES

It is with great sorrow that the Bauline Town Council, Staff and Community Committee extend their heartfelt condolences to the Family of the late **Marina Loretta Sullivan**. Her contributions to our community will not be forgotten.



SPRING CLEAN-UP 2018

The Annual Bauline Spring Clean-up will kick off at **8:30 am on Saturday** morning **1 June 2019** as follows:

- 0830 Gather at the Town Hall, 2 Memorial Park Place Announcements and Safety Brief
- 0900 Dispatch five teams as follows:
 - Team 1: Bauline Line Extension, (end at Tommy White's Pond)
 - Team 2: Pouch Cove Line Boundary,
 - Team 3: Tommy White's Pond
 - Team 4: Bauline United Church, and
 - Team 5: The Wharf.
 All teams to work towards the Town Hall
- 1130 Gather back at the Town Hall Children prize give away
- 1200 BBQ and Music

The Contractor will collect bulk items commencing **Monday 3** June 2019.

IMPORTANT NOTES:

- Ensure that all your bulk waste is out by the side of the road no later than Sunday Evening 2 JUNE 2019;
- Metals will have to be separated from bulk goods as they cannot be deposited in the landfill; (i.e. make one pile for metals and another pile for non-metal bulk garbage)

- Electronic waste such as computers and printers should also be separated;
- Hazardous material such as paint, oil, windshield wash etc. cannot be picked up; Residents are reminded that those items may be dropped off at Robin Hood Bay any Wednesday or Saturday;
- Bag or box any small items;
- Please box and tape any broken glass and clearly mark on the box "GLASS", this is for the safety of the workers;
- Construction material will not be collected (no shingles, drywall nor wood i.e. old decks or fencing etc.)
- Wooden furniture and household items will be collected as part of the bulk pickup;
- Loose items must not be over 4 feet long and should be bundled together;
- Bundled items should not be more than 50 lbs;
- No fishing nets;
- No automotive parts, tires or batteries;
- No concrete:
- No trees, soil, branches or similar yard waste

Join us in keeping our town clean and tidy. Food and refreshments as well as prizes for the children immediately following the cleanup. In the event of inclement weather we will move to Sunday, June 2nd.

PARTNERS FOR CLIMATE PROTECTION

It is with great pleasure that we announce the Town of Bauline's recent national award by the Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM) for completing milestone one of the Partners for Climate Protection (PCP) Program. The PCP program is made up of a network of Canadian municipal governments that have committed to reducing Green House Gas (GHG) emissions. The PCP award was presented to Bauline in Moncton, New Brunswick and accepted by Deputy Mayor, Joanne Whalen.

ENVIROFEST 2019 GRANT RECIPIENT

It is with great pleasure that we announce that the Town of Bauline was one of five *Envirofest 2019* recipients. Thanks to NL Power who is committed to operating in an environmentally responsible manner and for choosing Bauline's Duck Pond Beautification project as one of its five green space projects supported this year. This award comes with a \$5,000.00 grant. With that said, please join us on Saturday 22 June 2019 at 9:00 am to move some sand, put together some picnic tables, cut some grass as we beautify Duck Pond. A BBQ and music will also be provided.

TRANSITIONS 2050 PARTNERS GRANT

It is with great pleasure that we announce that in partnership with other communities in NL, Bauline has received a Transitions 2050 Grant. The Grant is part of an initiative offered through the national FCM's Municipalities for Climate Innovation Program (MCIP). Thirteen organizations have been selected across Canada to build a network of communities and support them as they develop long-term plans and projects contributing to a low carbon transition by 2050, in alignment with the target date as set out by the Paris Agreement. We plan to undertake commitments to foster deep emissions reductions through peer learning, strategic planning and operational implementation. Staff training commences in the near future... stay tuned for opportunities for you to be involved!

NEXT COUNCIL MEETING

The next Council Meeting is scheduled for 28 May at 7:45 pm.

BAULINE TOWN OFFICE Contact Information

Town Manager: Phone Number: E-Mail:

Craig Drover 335-2483

Asst. Town Clerk: Donna Connors Phone Number: 335-7376 manager@townofbauline.ca E-Mail: Info@townofbauline.ca

> www.townofbauline.ca www.facebook.com/BaulineNL

IN THIS FOITION

- Condolences
- Spring Clean-Up
- Partners for Climate Protection
- Envirofest 2019 Recipient
- Transitions 2050 Partners Grant
- Next Council Meeting





